Burgos, Alexander N

Subject: FW: [External] Dec. 14, 2023 RRC Meeting - Agenda ltem 17 - Request for Extension of Period for
Reviewing Rules
Attachments: 12.2023 BCC Extension letter.pdf

From: Liebman, Brian R <brian.liebman@oah.nc.gov>

Sent: Monday, December 18, 2023 10:53 AM

To: Rittlinger, David B <david.rittlinger@ncdoi.gov>

Cc: Childs, Nathan D <nchilds@NCDOJ.GOV>; Burgos, Alexander N <alexander.burgos@oah.nc.gov>

Subject: RE: [External] Dec. 14, 2023 RRC Meeting - Agenda Item 17 - Request for Extension of Period for Reviewing
Rules

Good morning,
Attached, please find a letter regarding the extension granted by the Commission at last week’s meeting.
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.

Best,
Brian

Brian Liebman

Counsel to the North Carolina Rules Review Commission
Office of Administrative Hearings

(984)236-1948

brian.liebman@oah.nc.gov

E-mail correspondence to and from this address may be subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law N.C.G.S.
Chapter 132 and may be disclosed to third parties.



STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA
OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS

December 18, 2023
David Rittlinger, Rulemaking Coordinator

North Carolina Building Code Council
Sent via email only to: David.rittlinger@ncdoi.gov

Re: Extension of the period of review for the 2024 NC Administrative Code and amendments, 2024 NC
Plumbing Code and amendments, and 2024 NC Residential Code and amendments.

Dear Mr. Rittlinger:
This letter will serve as the written notice of extension pursuant to G.S. 150B-21.13.

At its meeting on December 14, 2023, the Rules Review Commission (RRC) extended the period of review
for the above captioned rules on the RRC’s December agenda. The RRC extended the period of review to
afford itself, RRC staff, and staff at the Building Code Council further time to review these rules, as well
as to allow the Building Code Council further time to reformat the 2024 NC Plumbing and Residential
Codes. Pursuant to G.S. 150B-21.13, when the Commission extends the period of review, it is required to
approve or object to rules or call a public hearing on the same within 70 days.

If you have any questions regarding the Commission’s actions, please let me know.
Sincerely,
/s/ Brian Liebman

Brian Liebman
Commission Counsel

Cc: Nathan Childs, via email at nchilds@ncdoj.gov

Donald Robert van der Vaart, Director John C. Evans
Chief Administrative Law Judge Senior Administrative Law Judge
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1711 New Hope Church Road, Raleigh, NC 27609
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